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Fellow Citizens and Esteemed Members of the Educational Community, 

 
It is with deep concern and unwavering resolve that PEIRA condemns the 

recent unprovoked aggression by Indian forces against the civilian population of 
Pakistan. Such reckless actions by the Indian forces not only violate international 
norms but also recklessly endanger regional stability, risking an escalation to perilous 
levels and also causing disruption of educational activities. We stand firmly against 
these acts of hostility, which threaten the sanctity of innocent lives and the sovereignty 
of our homeland. 
 
In these testing times, we salute the valor and steadfastness of the Pakistani Armed 
Forces, who remain a bulwark against aggression, and we commend the resilience of 
our people for standing united in the face of jingoism. Their courage embodies the 
spirit of a nation that refuses to bow to intimidation. 
 
 
A Call to Our Youth: Serve with Pride 
 

To the students of Grades 9–12 in Private Educational Institutions (PEIs): The defense 
of our nation is a collective responsibility. PEIRA urges you to heed the call of duty by 
registering as volunteers with the Civil Defence Department. Your energy, skills, 
and patriotism can fortify our preparedness to address emergencies, support 
communities, and safeguard Pakistan’s future. Whether through logistical aid, 
awareness campaigns, or crisis response, your contribution matters. Please participate 
in training programs to equip yourself for national service and spread awareness 
among peers about the importance of civic responsibility. 
 
How to Participate: 
 

➢ Visit the Civil Defence Department’s official portal 
• Web: www.ictadministration.gov.pk 
• Ph: 051-9108084 

 

 

Let us transform adversity into unity. Together, we can 
demonstrate that the resolve of Pakistan’s people is 
unbreakable! 

http://www.ictadministration.gov.pk/

